Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 

Thursday 2 April 2009 in Cwm Llanllugan Community Centre at 7.30pm 

Present:  Cllrs Davies, Saul (Chair), Evans and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.

1.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Willetts, Heward, Huxley, Hill, Benbow and 
County Councillor J Shearer.



The meeting date should have been 26 March but due to a clash with a community 
police meeting held in Adfa the council meeting had been delayed by a week.  As a 


consequence most councillors were unable to attend and in the absence of both the 


chairman and vice chairman, Cllr Saul was elected to the chair.  It was agreed that, 


whilst there was a quorum of three present, any important matters would be deferred


to the next meeting.

2.
Declarations of Interest


None

3.
Minutes of February’s Meeting


The minutes of February’s meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record.


Proposed Cllr Evans and seconded Cllr Davies.
4.
Matters Arising


i)  Election fees for two wards.  The Clerk had checked with Powys and it was 

    confirmed that if the two wards of Llanllugan and Llanwyddelan became 


    one area then Dwyriw would only be entitled to one polling station.  It was 
    agreed that this matter should be put on the next agenda.


ii) Grass cutting at the burial ground.  Gareth Andrew had indicated that he 


     would be willing to take on this job for the coming year at a cost of £400.

5.
Planning


a)  Full planning permission has been granted for the erection of a dwelling at

     land adjacent to Bryn Ley, Llanwyddelan.


b)  A scoping report had been received for the proposed Rhyd Ddu Wind 

     Farm.  This is not within the Dwyriw area, being situated in the parish of 


     Llanerfyl.  A planning application was yet to be made for this proposal and


     the scoping report would be made available again at the next meeting.

6.
Highways


a)  It was reported that pot holes in the area were still developing and no repair 


     activity had been detected yet.


b)  Cllr Saul told the meeting of his concerns over the heavy use of Cefn Bach 


      lane by Dwyriw residents.  The lane is the quickest route to Llanfair and 
      used by many vehicles every day but is very narrow with few opportunities


      for passing oncoming vehicles.  The Clerk was asked to write to Highways


      asking whether anything could be done to improve the passing facilities 
      and a copy would be sent to Manafon council, as the lane is in their area.

7.
Adfa Play Area


The Clerk reported that the grants had now been finalised and work was 
scheduled to begin on the ball area on 20 April.
8.
Finance


a)  Account Balances

     Current account £15,376.15, Deposit account £2810.03, Burial £11.58



     The high amount in the current account is because the grant of £15,000 for 
     the ball area has arrived from the NAW aggregate fund.

b)  Burial Account

     Following agreement at the previous meeting, the Clerk had drafted a letter 


     to HSBC requesting the closure of the Burial account.  The councillors 


     signed this letter and it would be posted immediately.


c)  Payment of Invoices


     i)   Society of Local Council Clerks membership 2009/10 - £30.50

           (50% of cost shared with Tregynon Council)


     ii)  One Voice Wales 2009/10 membership - £56.00


    iii)  Playdale Playgrounds Ltd – Deposit invoice for £13,457.88 required


           before work can begin on the ball area in Adfa.


     All three invoices were approved for payment.

9.
Full Risk Assessment Review

The Council carried out a risk assessment of their physical assets, their 
employees and their financial controls.  They were happy with all the 
measures currently in 
place.  


The point was raised that the present fidelity guarantee was for £10,000 and 
there is currently over £18,000 in the Council’s accounts.  Although this will 


only be for a limited period it was agreed that the Insurance Company should


be consulted on whether there was a need to increase this.

10.
Llanllugan Burial Ground


It was agreed that the Clerk should write to Gareth Andrew to thank him for 

agreeing to cut the grass at the burial ground and to remind him of the care


needed around the headstones.

11.
Correspondence

1.
Email and phone call from residents of Adfa regarding allotments. 


(Now three people interested)

2.
Welsh Assembly Government – Proposals on the future of Community 

Health Councils in Wales - a consultation paper.


3.
Information on the Digital TV Switchover.


4.
Three applications for funding:


   
a)  Alzheimer’s Society



b)  British Red Cross



c)  Dyfed-Powys Police - Bobby Van.  All deferred to the AGM.

5.
Clerks and Council’s Direct
12.
Welcome Letters

Penfraithwen, Adfa

13.
Items to be included on the next agenda



Cllr Saul had received an email from a resident wanting to know why the 
Clerk’s salary had been increased to the extent it had.  This matter would be 


included on the agenda for the next meeting.

14.
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 23 April 

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 9.05pm 
